Dear Students,

I hope this letter finds you well and ready to enjoy a well-deserved summer break. As you prepare for the upcoming school year, we are excited to offer you an opportunity to stay engaged with your math studies over the summer. This work will help you keep your math skills sharp and give you a head start for next year.

Summer Math OPTIONAL PLAN

Delta Math

You will have the opportunity to continue earning extra credit by working on Delta Math, an online math program. A math teacher has put together an assignment with the title similar to "summer math optional assignment." This platform offers a variety of practice problems and interactive exercises that will help you continue your math practice throughout the rest of the summer. You can choose which areas to focus on based on your interests or areas you want to improve, there is no exact order you have to go in.

Key Points:

- Start Date: Now:)
- Goal: Complete as many problems/skills as you can
- Time Commitment: Aim for about 20 minutes per week
- Access to Delta: You can use your school google account and here is the <u>link</u> to enroll in a class with math problems. Here is the full link in case the hyperlink doesn't work.
 - https://www.deltamath.com/students?code=FA99-H3WM
- All math should always be done on paper or white boards, so please use that when completing these problems even though it is an online program

Why Participate?

- **Improve Your Skills:** Continuous practice will help you retain the math concepts you have learned and build a stronger foundation for next year's curriculum.
- **Build Confidence**: Staying engaged with math over the summer will help you feel more prepared and confident when the new school year begins.

Tips for Success

- Set a Schedule: Dedicate a specific time each week for your math practice. Consistency is key!
- Stay Positive: Approach each session with a positive attitude. Remember, every bit of practice helps.
- **Ask for Help:** If you encounter any difficulties, don't hesitate to reach out to a friend, family member or even youtube for help. Delta can also give you example problems to help you too.

Enjoy Your Summer

While it's important to keep up with your math practice, remember to balance your time with fun and relaxation. Enjoy your summer activities, spend time with family and friends, and take care of yourself.

We look forward to seeing your progress and hearing about all the fun things you did over the summer. Have a wonderful break and happy studying!

Mrs. Lincoln

Mathematics Curriculum Leader

Melican Middle School